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“It surprises me when there 

are so many registered 

engineers who don’t belong to 

MSE.  I have made it a point 

to encourage anyone not 

currently a member to join us 

and that includes all of the 

PE’s that currently work in my 

office.”  
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President’s Message:   

Michael J. Cech, PE, President 

 

 As my term as your president 

comes to a close, I would like to express my 

greatest appreciation to your current board: 

Georgia Brensdal (President Elect), Brian 

Schultz (Vice President), Corey Hasiak 

(Secretary / Treasurer), and Steve Smith our 

Immediate Past President.  Your board of 

directors is a very concerned, 

knowledgeable, and forward thinking group 

who has nothing but the best for your 

interest in mind when making decisions 

which affect our society.  I would also like 

to recognize Connie Dempster our 

Executive Secretary who keeps us all in line 

and without her dedication and drive, we 

could not survive.  Also I would like to give 

my thanks to Ken Phillips who has 

faithfully served this group as a board 

member and President who was nominated 

and selected to serve on the Western Pacific 

Region NSPE Screening Committee.  Our 

confidence is with Ken to keep the Montana 

flavor in his latest appointment.  Another 

important note to share is that Georgia 

Brensdal will serve as our representative on 

the NSPE House of Delegates.  As you can 

see, your board is involved! 

 

 This year saw a very successful, 

informative, and enjoyable Joint Engineers 

Conference despite the weather.  Our 

Legislative Lobbyist Jennifer James kept us 

informed and engaged in what was 

happening in the Legislature.  Doug Brekke 

continues to provide support and his labor 

of love to our Hall of Fame. Dan Munson 

though his leadership, made a very 

successful MATHCOUNTS competition 

season happen this year.  We also presented 

a Gold Medal Award to an outstanding 

graduating senior ð one each at MSU & 

Montana Tech. 

 

 As an engineer, I am often 

humbled when I see the quality of our 

young engineers emerging into our 

workforce from our local accredited 

colleges and universities as well as the vast 

number of seasoned engineers currently 

making engineering their chosen careers.  

Recently I had the pleasure of hiring 2 

engineers into Northwestern Energyôs 

family.  Over 60 applications were received 

and it was my task to select 2 out of that 

pool of candidates, all of which were very 

qualified to join us.  Most of the candidates 

were either current Professional Engineers 

or have successfully passed the EIT or FE 

exam.  It makes me proud to see that these 

engineers have chosen the route to become 

registered or have already done so.  Our 

society though its efforts supports all that is 

important to mission and values as 

engineers.  We have the potential to 

represent and provide great benefit to all of 

the Professional Engineers in our state.  It 

surprises me when there are so many 

registered engineers who donôt belong to 

MSE.  I have made it a point to encourage 

anyone not currently a member to join us 

and that includes all of the PEôs that 

currently work in my office.  If we all make 

a commitment to ask at least one other PE to 

joint MSE, think of the impact that we can 

have and what great things we can do. 

 

 It has been a fast 12 months and 

itôs hard to believe that my term will be 

ending soon.  It has been my distinct 

pleasure to serve as your President and I 

look forward to Georgia taking the helm.  I 

am very confident that she will continue the 

great things that we have done and provide 

great insight into what we can further 

accomplish.  I look forward to continuing to 

serve as Immediate Past President and will 

continue to stay involved and promote MSE 

and remain proud to say that I am a 

Professional Engineer. 

 

 Enjoy a safe and restful summer,  

  Happy Trails 



 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Additional information on 

MATHCOUNTS is 

available at 

www.mathcounts.org. 
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the triangle is the sum of the two numbers above it. 

Pascalôs Triangle is known for its collection of 

patterns that occur frequently in mathematics.) 

 

 We also recognized Bill Burkland, the 

Montana MATHCOUNTS North Central Chapter 

Coordinator and Clancy School coach, as well as 

Bente Winston, a 29 year school coach for 

Missoula Sussex school, as the Montana 

MATHCOUNTS Champions of the year.  Both of 

these individuals have volunteered countless hours 

teaching middle school Montana students math 

skills and problem solving techniques.  They are 

both selfless and effective champions who 

motivate middle school students in math and 

problem solving.  Bill and Bente were both able to 

join the Montana Team in Washington D.C. at the 

National Competition. 

 

 The MATHCOUNTS program is 

sponsored by the National Society of Professional 

Engineers on a national level, and is organized by 

the Montana Society of Engineers at the state level. 

Local volunteer effort is provided by numerous 

engineers throughout the state, as well as help from 

the university system.  Our thanks go out to 

everybody who has contributed, volunteered, and 

mentored our Montana students in this worthwhile 

program. 

 

Dan Munson, PE, MathCounts State  & 

Billings Chapter Coordinator  
 

 Four Montana middle schools students 

represented Montana at the National 

MATHCOUNTS Competition held in Washington 

D.C. on May 10th.  The Montana Team placed 40th 

in the nation, 

competing against 55 

other state and 

commonwealth teams.   

 

The top four Montana 

MATHCOUNTS 

students in the state 

along with the top state 

Middle School Math 

coach were all sent to 

Washington D.C. to 

represent Montana at 

the competition.  

These students were 

chosen from a total of 

495 Montana students 

that participated in 

local, regional, and 

state MATHCOUNTS 

competitions held 

throughout the year.  

Pictured on the left 

was Montanaôs team at 

the National competition! 

 

 After hours of intense competition, the 

participants also had a chance to relax, have some 

fun and set a world record.  All of America's 

brightest Mathletes, along with their coaches and 

advisors, worked together to set a new GUINNESS 

WORLD RECORDS title: Fastest Time to 

Construct the First 25 Rows of Pascal's Triangle 

(Human Formation). 

 325 Mathletes and coaches from every 

state formed a giant Pascal's Triangle in 6 minutes 

16 seconds (6:16.57) to raise awareness about the 

importance of science, technology, engineering and 

math (STEM) education in the United States.  

 

(Pascalôs Triangle is a famous triangular formation 

of numbers described in 1653 by French 

mathematician Blaise Pascal. Each number inside 

Montana MATHCOUNTS Update! 

2013 State MATHCOUNTS in DC:  Stellan Bechtold (Missoula 

Sussex MS) Jackson Hall (Billings Hall Academy) Caleb Noble 

(Helena CR Anderson MS), Jack Murphy (Helena CR Anderson MS) 

and Coach Kari Boucher (Missoula Washington MS). 

Special Banquet Dessertðconsisted of custom 

chocolate math tools! 

http://www.mathcounts.org/


ǿǿǿΦƳǘŜƴƎƛƴŜŜǊǎΦƻǊƎ 

 

 

 

 

 

“Happy 30th Anniversary 

to MATHCOUNTS!”  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

“Registration for vendor 

booths at the 2013 JEC is 

now OPEN!”  
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PPL Montana, LLC 

REC Silicon 

Robert Peccia and Associates 

Simplicity CED, LLC 

Stillwater Mining Company 

Western Energy Company 

Westmoreland Resources 

Yellowstone Electric Company 

AlscoðAmerican Linen Division 
 

Thank you!!  
 

 And to all the members of Montana 

Society of Engineers and other volunteers 

for keeping this program growing and 

expanding each and every year.   Happy 

30th Anniversary to MATHCOUNTS! 

Montana has been participating in this 

program for 29 years.  Way to go!  

2012-2013Montana MathCounts  

Corporate Sponsors 
 

Ash Grove Cement Company 

Blackfoot Telephone Cooperative 

CHS, Inc. 

Dennis & Phyllis Washington 

Foundation 

ECI Environmental Services 

ExxonMobil 

Falls Construction 

Great West Engineering, Inc. 

HDR Engineering, Inc. 

Luzenac Rion Tinto 

Montana Refining Company 

Montana-Dakota Utilities 

NorthWestern Energy 

Phillips 66 

Montana MATHCOUNTS Sponsors: 

Thank You for Continued Support! 

Labor Day.   The registration for the JEC will 

open on September 1st!  

 

 Currently half of the 25 possible 

vendor booths have been SOLD.  Since the JEC 

normally sells out of exhibitor space by mid 

summer, it would be a good idea for anyone 

considering showing, to get their spot registered 

SOON!  Advertising opportunities in the 

program are still availableðthese can be 

accessed through the vendor registration.   If you 

know of an exhibitor that would benefit by 

showing at the 2013 JEC, please let them know 

so they do not miss this opportunity.   

 

 See page 5 of this newsletter for more 

JEC news  . . . . .  

 

  

 The 2013 Joint Engineers Conference 

will be held November 6-8 at the Red Lion 

Colonial Inn.  The MSEôs JEC Committee 

members are Stephen Smith and Georgia 

Brensdal.   Steve and Georgia have lined up some 

exciting speakers for the 2013 JEC.  The JEC 

Committee will be offering 7 tracks ð over 70 

sessions!  The schedule is shaping up nicely and 

if you would like a previewðvisit 

www.mtengineers.org and click on JEC 

registration.   

 

 A postcard announcing the opening of 

registration will be sent by snail mailðone timeï 

to all licensed PE residing in Montana.  This 

postcard arrives at the address you used with the 

PE Licensing Board with the State of Montana.  

This postcard will arrive on the Tuesday after 

2013 JEC! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

“A college selection 

committee, comprised of 

faculty, staff, and students, 

reviews all of the 

nominations submitted and 

selects three finalists. 

Members of the Montana 

Society of Engineers then 

interview the finalists to 

select the winner.”   
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 Cammy and I are pleased to select 

Bryan Vadheim as the 2013 recipient of the MSE 

Gold Award for MSU.  We predict a very bright 

future for Bryan, as well as for the other 

candidates.   

 

Montana Tech—Butte 
 

Sandra Anderson, PE, MSE Past President 

 

 On April 25, 2013, the committee in 

Butte had the opportunity to interview the top 

engineering students at Montana Tech.  The 

committee included Casey Johnston, Brian 

Sullivan and Sandra Anderson.  Casey Johnston, 

PE is a current member of the Montana Board of 

Professional Engineers and Professional Land 

Surveyors.  He is employed at NorthWestern 

Energy as the Director - SOCC Operations and 

Transmission Services, is a long-time IEEE 

member, and is multi-year presenter at the JEC.  

Brian Sullivan is the Engineering Department 

Manager at REC Silicon and an IEEE 

member.  He is also a past coordinator for the 

Butte MATHCOUNTS competition.  Sandra 

Anderson, PE is a Business Analyst at the 

National Center for Appropriate 

Technology.  She is a 27-year member of IEEE, 

a 22-year member of NSPE/MSE, and past 

MSE state board chair.  She has been involved 

with MATHCOUNTS since 1992, and is 

currently the Butte competition coordinator. 

 

 Both Casey and Brian have 

interviewed the Gold Medal candidates for many 

years, formerly with Jeff Ruffner or Dan 

Berube.  This is Sandra's third time. Serving on 

the committeeThe outstanding candidates 

included Keeley Floreen, Kyle Haustveit and 

Heather Kolberg.  The panel noted that all three 

were highly-motivated students with impressive 

resumes.    

 

 Using the same selection criteria noted 

by Stephen Smith and after some lively 

discussion, this team chose to award Kyle 

Haustveitðall felt he best embodied the spirit of 

the award.   In addition to his 4.0 GPA and many 

activities, Kyle has a wife and child that will be a 

year old in June.   He has a position waiting for 

him at Devon Energy in Oklahoma City, with his 

first rotation being in Gillette, Wyoming.  He has 

passed the FE, and his employee recruiter is a 

PE, so he already has plans for future licensure.   

 

 Congratulations to both Bryan and 

Kyle ð both of you have worked hard to create 

promising futures!  

 

 

Please contact the MSE Office if you would like 

to serve on these committees in the future ð it is 

fun, a short time commitment, and not only 

humbling but gives all faith in the future! 

MSU-Bozeman  

 School of Engineering 
 

Stephen Smith, P.E., Immediate PastðPresident 

 

 Each year for nearly 100 years, the 

MSE has worked with the Montana State 

University (MSU) College of Engineering to 

provide the Gold Medal Award to an outstanding 

graduating engineering senior.  Each spring the 

College of Engineering requests that departments 

submit one nomination from each engineering 

discipline. A college selection committee, 

comprised of faculty, staff, and students, reviews 

all of the nominations submitted and selects three 

finalists. Members of the Montana Society of 

Engineers then interview the finalists to select the 

winner.  

 

The criteria used to select outstanding seniors are: 

Å Distinguished academic record,  

Å Involvement in extracurricular activities,  

Å Leadership in extracurricular activities,  

Å Commitment to the practical use of the 

sciences in the execution of engineering 

work,  

Å Promise of service to their profession with 

integrity, devotion to high standards, and a 

sense of obligation to humanity.  

 

 This April 17th, Cammy Dooley and 

Stephen Smith had the privilege of interviewing 

three outstanding candidates: Eric Dietrich (Bio-

Resources Civil Engineering), Breana Pabst 

(Chemical and Biological Engineering), and 

Bryan Vadheim (Chemical Engineering and 

Economics). As in prior years, we were humbled 

by the intelligence and accomplishments of these 

graduating engineers.  This year, MSUôs 

Engineers without Borders program was 

especially notable since all three were active in 

projects to improve water and waste systems in 

Kenya, gaining valuable practical experience and 

demonstrating their will to improve our world.  

Each is only beginning what we are sure will be 

amazing careers.  We had to select only one for 

the award. 

 

 We agreed that Bryan Vadheim most 

exemplified the selection criteria.  Bryan is 

clearly an outstanding student with a 3.9 GPA.  

We were impressed by his passion for the ñart of 

the science of engineering.ò  His understanding 

of the relationship of economics and governance 

to the success of engineering projects 

demonstrated maturity and wisdom.  Bryan will 

travel to England for two years of further study of 

economics and engineering of water treatment 

systems, before returning (hopefully to Montana) 

to apply his many skills.  Bryanôs award was 

announced by Associate Dean Christine Foreman 

at the College of Engineering Awards Luncheon 

on May 2, two days prior to the main 

Commencement Ceremony. 

2013 Gold Medal Awards 

http://www.linkedin.com/search?search=&title=Director+-+SOCC+Operations+and+Transmission+Services&sortCriteria=R&keepFacets=true&currentTitle=CP&trk=prof-exp-title
http://www.linkedin.com/search?search=&title=Director+-+SOCC+Operations+and+Transmission+Services&sortCriteria=R&keepFacets=true&currentTitle=CP&trk=prof-exp-title


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

“Utilizing a combination of 

historic photographs and 

dynamic animation 

techniques, Paul Giroux 

brings the construction of 

the bridge to life providing 

a unique learning 

opportunity.”   
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Transportation Research Board, and is a 

Corresponding Member of the American Society 

of Civil Engineering History and Heritage 

Committee.   
 

              During 2012 Paul served as the ASCE 

Chairman for the Golden Gate Bridge 75th 

Anniversary.  In 2008 he was the ASCE 

Chairman and featured speaker for Brooklyn 

Bridge 125th Celebration in New York, and in 

2010 he presented the closing speech at the 

Hoover Dam 75th Anniversary Symposium in 

Las Vegas.   

 

Paul is the author of several bridge 

design and civil engineering history 

papers and has presented lectures at 

nearly 40 engineering schools 

throughout the United States. 

 

Paul is also the recipient of the ASCEôs 

prestigious Civil Engineering History 

and Heritage Award for 2013.  Paulôs 

lectures on civil engineeringôs great 

projects were highlighted in an article 

written by Henry Petroski the 

September 2012 issue of American 

Society of Engineering Educationôs 

Prism magazine.  http://www.prism-

magazine.org/sept12/refractions.cfm 
 

Other: 

2008:  Lanning Distinguished Lecturer:  Washington 

State University 

2012:  Pitt-Des Moines Distinguished Lecturer:  Iowa 
State University 

2012:  Dennis and Leslie Drag Distinguished Lecturer:  

Purdue University 

2013:  ASCE Civil Engineering History and Heritage 

Award 

More information and tickets to this event will be 

posted with JEC registration opening September 

1, 2013 at www.mtengineers.org 

The JEC Announces that Raymond ñPaulò 

Giroux, M.ASCE will be the keynote speaker at 

the 2013 Montana Engineering Honors Banquet 

on Wednesday eveningðNovember 6 . . . 

  

Building Golden Gate Bridge:  The early 

twentieth century was the golden age of long-

span suspension bridges, yet the spanning of the 

Golden Gate Strait was thought to be impossible 

by many.  Working in the shadow of the Great 

Depression, the builders of the bridge had to 

overcome daunting political, financial, and 

technical challenges to construct the 

longest bridge in the world in one of 

the harshest marine environments in 

the world.  Eager to meet these 

challenges, extraordinary engineers 

and construction workers would 

converge on San Francisco in the 

early days of 1933 to span the Gate.  
 

 Utilizing a combination of 

historic photographs and dynamic 

animation techniques, Paul Giroux 

brings the construction of the bridge 

to life providing a unique learning 

opportunity.   

 

Bio:  Paul received his BS in Construction 

Engineering from Iowa State University in 1979. 

Since then, Paul has been with Kiewit 

Corporation for the past 34 years and played a 

key role in the construction of several heavy civil 

engineering mega projects throughout the United 

States including Fort McHenry Tunnel in 

Baltimore, projects on the Big Dig in Boston 

including the new Zakim / Bunker Hill Bridge, 

and most recently, the new San Francisco 

Oakland Bay Bridge East Span.   He is currently 

the District Quality Manager for Northern 

California.   
 

            He is member of the Iowa State 

University Civil Engineering Advisory Board, the 

Keynote at the 2013 JEC! 

http://www.prism-magazine.org/sept12/refractions.cfm
http://www.prism-magazine.org/sept12/refractions.cfm


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

“During that time was a 

Business Systems 

Administrator dedicated 

full time to crafting and 

implementation of the re-

organization.  So while I 

am new to this position I 

am very familiar with the 

Division and while I am 

very impressed with the 

success of the re-

organization effort I also 

recognize that there is still 

a lot of work to be done.” 
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development path.  This has greatly increase 

our efficiency and effectiveness in dealing 

with changes to the system. 

 

Ŀ  Fiscal systems improvements and 

evaluations have been taking place over the 

past few months with the assistance of the 

Central Services Division.  Natalie Smitham 

spent some time here and identified some 

goals and priorities to increase the clarity of 

our fiscal picture and I will be working with 

her and our Operations Bureau Chief to 

monitor and implement the necessary 

changes. 

  

 I am very pleased to be back at BSD 

working with a truly fine group of individuals 

and I will hopefully see all of you at your next 

board meeting.  I have requested that I be on 

every boardôs agenda for a personal introduction, 

but I have asked staff to remove the standard 

board update as a standing agenda item since I 

will be sending out regular updates via 

email.  While I am more than happy at any time 

to provide your board with a Division update, I 

am also sensitive to the value of your time and 

the quantity of work you often have to do when 

in town for a board meeting.  If you ever would 

like an update please just inform your Executive 

Officer that you would like an update and if 

applicable please provide specific information 

that you would like covered.  Also, I always have 

an open door policy so please feel free to drop in 

with questions or concerns. 

  

 Thank you for your service to your 

profession and to the state of Montana.  The 

boards play a critical role in ensuring the safety 

of all Montanans. 

  

Regards, 

  

Adam de Yong 

Acting Division Administrator 

Business Standards Division 

(406)461-2579 

 

.{5 ±ƛǎƛƻƴ {ǘŀǘŜƳŜƴǘΥΥ 

ά! ŎǳƭǘǳǊŜ ŎǊŜŀǘŜŘ ōȅ ǘǊǳǎǘΣ ǊŜǎǇŜŎǘΣ ǘŜŀƳǿƻǊƪΣ 
ŀƴŘ ƳŜŀƴƛƴƎŦǳƭ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛŎŀǝƻƴ ǊŜǎǳƭǝƴƎ ƛƴ ŀ 
ǿŜƭƭ-ǘǊŀƛƴŜŘ ǿƻǊƪŦƻǊŎŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜǎ ŜȄŎŜƭƭŜƴǘ 
ŎǳǎǘƻƳŜǊ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜΦέ 

The following message was sent to all licensing 

boards on May 30, 2013.  Mr. de Yong was 

pleased to grant MSE permission to reprint the 

information with the MSE membership.  

 

 

 My name is Adam de Yong and I have 

recently been asked by the Commissioner of 

Labor and Industry to step in as the acting 

Division Administrator at the Business Standards 

Division.  As some of you may or may not know, 

Jack Kane has taken another job, thus leaving the 

Division Administrator position open.  Some of 

you may remember me from my role with the 

Division during the re-organization 

process.  During that time was a Business 

Systems Administrator dedicated full time to 

crafting and implementation of the re-

organization.  So while I am new to this position I 

am very familiar with the Division and while I 

am very impressed with the success of the re-

organization effort I also recognize that there is 

still a lot of work to be done. 

  

 During my time as acting Division 

Administrator I have set some priorities for 

myself and the division with guidance from the 

Commissioner.  

 

Ŀ Communication is one of my primary 

priorities, both within the Division and with 

the boards.  

 

o  I plan on working diligently within the 

Division to improve lines of 

communication and I plan on sending 

out a weekly update to all division staff 

so that they are aware of the broader 

work being done in the Division as well 

as the guidance we are receiving from 

the Commissioner and Governorôs 

Office. 

 

o  I plan on sending out bi-weekly or tri-

weekly updates to the boards on the 

work being undertaken within the 

division as well as specific issues that 

boards have identified as being priority 

or just wanting more information on.  If 

you have specific information you 

would like to see please send the 

request to your Executive Officer for 

them to bring to my attention. 

 

Ŀ  Ebiz or Accela improvements continue to 

occur and we are working hard to make use 

of all the tools and features available.  With 

the development and implementation of our 

Change Control Board we now have the 

process in place to identify staff and system 

needs, prioritize those needs, and then begin 

and track the progress through an identified 

Message from Business Standards 

Division Administrator 



From the MSE Office 
NSPE Items: 
 

 NSPEôs 2013 Annual Meeting and 

Leadership Conference will be held July 17ï20 

in Minneapolis. Several exciting speakers and 

sessions are scheduled on such topics as public 

policy and advocacy, risk management, trends in 

engineering licensure, and the sharing of best 

practices. In addition, NSPE President Dan 

Wittliff will provide an update on the Societyôs 

Race for Relevance initiative.  
 

 NSPE has announced a new 

partnership with OfficeMax. Through the 

OfficeMax Partner Advantage program, NSPE 

members will receive savings between 31% and 

88% off the manufacturersô list price for 

frequently purchased items, and get reduced 

pricing on more than 12,000 in-stock products. 

Free delivery of in-stock product orders over $50 

is included. Get the details at www.nspe.org/

MemberBenefits/benefitpartners.html or call 1-

800-636-2377.  
 

 NSPE members are being notified via 

NSPE Update and PE magazine about the 

availability of PE in digital format. As of June, 

digital PE was e-mailed to 5,504 members, 

approximately 3,000 of whom are student 

members.  

Michael J. Cech,  President  

 mike.cech@northwestern.com 
 

Georgia Brensdal,  President Elect 

 mtmoosemom@aol.com 
 

Brian Schultz, Vice President 

 brian.schultz@northwestern.com 
 

Cory Hasiak, Secretary/Treasurer 

 chasiak@simplicityced.com 

 

Stephen T. Smith, Past President 

 stephentsmith@earthlink.net 

 

Connie Dempster, Executive Secretary 

 MSE Office 

 PO Box 20996 

 Billings, MT  59014-0996 

 406-259-7300 

 mse@assoc-mgt.com 

2012-2013 MSE Board  

Deadline for the Next 

Issue of this Newsletter is  

September 10, 2013 

 

Submit articles and advertising to 

mse@assoc-mgt.com  

 

 

 

 

 

NEEDED:   

The MSE Board is looking 

for a new incoming Board 

member to consider serving 

on the 2013/2014 Executive 

Board.   Call any of the 

current Board members for 

more information. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

“The fair is free and open 

to the public and will 

feature a keynote address 

by Governor Steve Bullock 

as well as live local 

entertainment, food 

vendors, and exhibits by 

clean energy businesses.”  

 

 

 
 

7 

 

 

features, costs, and lessons learned.  MREA 

is applying to offer AIA and GBCI 

continuing education credits.  

  

 The fair is free and open to the 

public and will feature a keynote address by 

Governor Steve Bullock as well as live local 

entertainment, food vendors, and exhibits by 

clean energy businesses.  There will also be 

free educational workshops on solar, wind, 

ground-source heat pumps, biodiesel, and 

other clean energy technologies, and a car 

show featuring electric, hybrid, and 

biodiesel vehicles.   

 

For more information, contact Diana 

Maneta, Executive Director, Montana 

Renewable Energy Association,   

call 406-214-9405 or email 

dmaneta@montanarenewables.org 

Clean Energy Fair in Butte, July 20, 2013 

 

 A Solar Ready Design presentation 

will be just one of several renewable energy 

presentations at the Montana Renewable 

Energy Association's 3rd Annual Clean 

Energy Fair on Saturday, July 20, 2013 from 

9 am to 4 pm on the grounds of the National 

Center  for Appropriate Technology in 

Butte. 

  

 Engineer Caleb Rockenbaugh from 

DOE's National Renewable Energy 

Laboratory will define Solar Ready and 

provide detailed information on design and 

construction elements that can significantly 

improve the economics of solar 

installations.  Architect Christopher 

Gonzales will describe how his Belgrade, 

Montana, Passive House Institute-certified 

home was designed to be solar ready for 

solar hot water and solar electricity 

systems.  He will provide details on the 

energy efficiency measures, solar ready 

Clean Energy Fair 

mailto:dmaneta@montanarenewables.org


Equipment for Sale 

For more information, please contact: 

 

Architects Design Group 

 Kay Oser 

 1 Sunset Plaza 

 Kalispell, MT  59901 

 406-257-7125 

 adg@architects-design-group.com 


